
  

 

 

Imagine if your eyes could 

be opened just a little and 

see God! That is the 

promise you offer others by 

inviting them to living faith 

in Jesus Christ. 

 

But God doesn’t want us to 

only see him a little, but 

entirely, for eternity.  

Our mission: To grow as 

disciples of Jesus, making 

disciples for Jesus. This two

-fold statement contains 

everything we do as 

Catholics, everything that 

will help us see God.  

 

As your new pastor, I am 

excited for our pilgrimage 

of faith together.  This is no 

small task, and something 

we can't do on our own. We 

need to help each other.  We 

grow as disciples when we 

use the treasures of the 

church, and help others to 

become disciples when we 

invite others to make use of 

these spiritual treasures also. 

  

It’s my prayer that everyone 

comes together in small 

groups to grow as disciples, 

and in doing so drawing 

those who currently aren’t 

on the path to salvation into 

living relationship with 

Jesus.  I want to take this 

opportunity to personally 

invite you to get more 

involved in our community 

so we can help each other 

get to heaven. You can’t do 

it without the Church, and we 

can’t do it without YOU. 

 

As a physician of souls, I care 

deeply about your wellbeing, 

and want to help you grow 

spiritually healthy.  If its been 

awhile since you've had a 

"checkup", if the cares of this 

world are weighing on you, 

come on in and we'll talk.   

May God's blessings be with 

you always.   

-Fr. Schmitz 

  

 

 

Growing as disciples of Jesus, making disciples for Jesus 

213 E 5th St.  

Frankfort, KS 66427 

Office Hours: 

 Monday through Friday 

(8:30 am to 12:30pm) 

Main # 785-292-4462 

Fax: 785-292-5095 

www.annunciationfrankfort.org 

 

Annunciation 
Parish 
Serving St. Monica \ St. Elizabeth in Blue Rapids 
and St. Columbkille in Blaine 

 J U L Y 1 9 T H  2 0 1 5  

Liturgy Schedule 
 

Annunciation Parish 

Tuesday's, Thursday's and 

Friday's at 8:00; 10:00am on 

Wednesday's at the Care 

Home. 

 

Weekend Mass Saturday's at 

4:00pm with Confessions  

prior at 3:00pm 

Sunday Mass at 10:30am 

 

Adoration, Benediction & 

Rosary Service:  

Tuesday’s at 7:00pm 

 
Adoration on Friday's 

from 1:00pm to 5:00pm 

 

St. Monica \ St. Elizabeth 

Parish Blue Rapids: 

Mass on Sunday Morning at 

8:30am with confessions from 

8:00am to 8:15am 

 

St. Columbkille Parish 

Blaine 

Mass on Saturday evening at 

6:00pm with confessions from 

5:30pm to 5:45pm 

 Sixteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Priest: Fr. Daniel Schmitz 

frschmitz@bluevalley.net 

Office Manager: Marilyn Hazen 

annparfrankfort@bluevalley.net 

Sacraments 
Baptism 

Contact Fr. Daniel to schedule a  

baptismal preparation class. 

Marriage 

Arrangements need to be made at 

least six months prior to the  

wedding date. 

Anointing of the Sick 

Contact the office for an appointment 

or for emergency instructions. 

Confessions  

Before weekend liturgy’s and by 

appointment 

Questions 
 

Here are three questions: one for your own reflection, one to talk about as a family, and one to ask 

your neighbor who you want to see in heaven: 

 

1. Am I willing to be a leader for my family and friends, shepherding/caring for their salvation, 

both their spiritual and material needs? 

 

2. Jesus came to bring peace, reconciling us through His Blood with the Father and with each oth-

er: do you have something you can be reconciled with your spouse/family members? 

 

3.     Pick your favorite thing to do as a Catholic (could be service to the parish/others, reading the 

Bible/spiritual book club, going to Mass, socializing): ask one neighbor to be involved with you 

in doing that activity. 
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Date Day Notes Intention 

07/20/2015 Monday St. Apolinaris No a.m. Mass 

07/21/2015 Tuesday St. Lawrence of Brindisi 

11:30 a.m. 

+Mary Pat Chadwick 

 

07/22/2015 Wednesday St. Mary Magdalene 

11:30 a.m. 

Liv/Dec’d Wessel family 

07/23/2015 Thursday St. Bridget 

11:30 a.m. 

+Ed Dressman 

07/24/2015 Friday Weekday 

11:30 a.m. 

+Mary Armstrong 

07/25/2015 Saturday Frankfort 4:00 p. m. +Ignatius & +Dick Noud 

07/25/2015 Saturday Blaine 6:00 p.m. +Fr. Tom Timmings 

07/26/2015 Sunday Blue Rapids 8:30 a.m. +Olivia Grossnickle 

07/26/2015 Sunday Frankfort 10:30 a. m. +Carol Mitchell 

Mass Intentions 

Saturday, July 25th: Annunciation 4:00 pm Sunday,  July 26th: Annunciation 10:30 am 

This that and the Other... 

ANNUNCIATION CHURCH 

PICNIC ASSESSMENTS  of $50.00 

are now due.  Thank you for your 

continued support of our Parish! 

 

Benediction, Adoration, & Rosary 

on Tuesdays, 7:00 p.m. 

   

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament  

Fridays, 1:00 to 5:00 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ALL PARISHIONERS INVITED– 

to a “Welcome to Fr. Schmitz” 

potluck luncheon, Today, July 19th in 

the Cigna Center.  Please bring a dish 

or two to share.  Drinks and table 

service will be provided.  All are 

welcome! 

 

NOTE TO PARISHIONERS– The 

Cake Walk at the Picnic will begin at 

5:30 instead of 6:00.  Those that have 

signed up to work this at the Picnic 

please take note. 

 

 

 

 

TOTUS TUUS - 

Begins this week- Grades 7-12 from 

7:00-9:00 in the evening July 19 

through July 23rd. Grades 1-6 from 

9:00 to 3:00 beginning July 20th 

through July 24th.  Morning Mass 

Tuesday, July 21st through Friday, 

July 24th will be at 11:30 am instead 

of the usual 8:00 am Mass. No Care 

Home Mass this week. All 

parishioners are invited! 

 

Frankfort Food Pantry– Please help 

us support our local food pantry. There 

is a basket in the back of church to 

drop off non-perishable food items. 
 

Lector Vicki Adams 

Servers 
Clara Broxterman, Brady Trimble, & 

Jack Mitchell 

Communion C. Stallbaumer, P. Maas, & S. Wapp 

Musicians Jeanie Gerstner & Frannie Fangman 

Ushers Gerald Gerstner & Herschel Mentgen 

Gifts Ushers to appoint 

Rosary Sylvia Wapp 

Care Home Jan Stallbaumer 

Sacristan Elma Mitchell 

M 

I 

N 

I 

S 

T 

E 

R 

S 

Lector Cathy Weyer 

Servers 
Emily Weyer, Allison & Mikael 

Tommer 

Communion 
C. Weyer, R. Broxterman, & M. 

Kennedy 

Musicians Marilyn Dressman & Rheta M. 

Ushers Ed Brady & Duane Dressman 

Gifts Ushers to appoint 

Rosary Eileen Bramlage 

Sacristan Pat Brady 
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ANNUNCIATION OFFERINGS 

July 12, 2015 

Envelopes $1148.51 

Plate $270.02 

Total $1418.53 

Other Income 
Peter’s Pence  $    10.00 

Picnic Assessment $   250.00 

Mass Stipends  $   100.00 

Use of Hall  $     90.00 

 

ST. AUGUSTINE, FIDELITY Annual 

Church Picnic, Today, July 19th. 

Serving begins at 4:30.  Chicken & Ham 

dinner served family style.   Lunch Stand 

on the grounds.  All are welcome! 

ST. JOSEPH, FLUSH– Annual Picnic 

& Bazaar. Wednesday, July 29th, 5:00-

8:00 pm. Chicken Dinner.  Come 

Early—Stay Late! 

ST. GREGORY, MARYSVILLE-

Annual Parish Bazaar, Sunday, August 

9th. Serving Pan Fried Chicken & Ham 

Dinner, 4:30 to 7:00 p.m. Games for All! 

 

ANNUNCIATION CHURCH PICNIC  

Annunciation Parish Annual Picnic will 

be held on Sunday, July 26th.  Serving 

5:00 –8:00 pm. New menu this year! 

Roast Beef, Mashed Potatoes & Gravy, 

Green Beans, Coleslaw, rolls, & 

desserts.  We will also be doing a Silent 

Auction.  Handmade items, pies, 

cinnamon rolls, or any other item are 

most welcome! Questions you may 

contact Pat Brady at 396-4396. 

Note to all parishioners-  If you have 

extra tomatoes, cucumbers & onions 

from the garden we are asking for 

donations of these vegetables to serve 

with the meal. 

SIGN-UP SHEETS FOR JOBS FOR 

THE PICNIC are in the back of the 

church.  Please take a minute to sign-up! 

We encourage Confirmation and Jr/Sr 

high students to sign up for jobs at the 

Parish Picnic! Sign-up also for Cakes 

for the Cake Walk in the back of 

church. 

RAFFLE CHANCE BOOKS—are 

available in the back of church. Chances 

are $1.00 per chance or a book of 12 

chances for $10.00. Each family is asked 

to sell at least 1 book of chances or more 

would be great! 

QUILT CHANCES—All 

Annunciation members are asked to 

pick up some chances to sell for the 

beautiful quilt that will be given 

away at the Picnic.   

Quilt Auction & Quilt Raffle  

You may view the two quilts on our 

parish website at 

www.annunciationfrankfort.org 

The queen size green quilt was 

handmade and quilted by Martha 

Engelken.  It will be auctioned 

during the Church Picnic on July 

26th. The queen size brown quilt was 

quilted by the quilting ladies. It will 

be given away during the Church 

Picnic as well.   

 

Kids for Christ Youth 

Rally 
For Kids Entering Kindergarten to 6th 

Grade 

July 29, 2015 (Rain Date is July 30th) 

Registration from 5:00 – 5:30 p.m. 

At the Frankfort City Park 

Family members and friends are 

welcome to join us for Worship at 

8:00 p.m. 

The 2015 Frankfort Ecumenical VBS 

Committee invites you to share the Love 

of Jesus with activities, songs, games, 

crafts, a hayrack ride and a light 

meal.  Anyone who would like to 

volunteer to help, please contact Kelly 

Kruse at 785-713-1519. This event will 

replace the week of Vacation Bible 

School from the past. 

VIRTUS TRAINING- 

Wednesday August 12, 2015 at St. 

Gregory's School in Marysville. 

The time is 6:00pm-10:00pm. 

PLEASE REGISTER ON 

LINE prior to the session at 

virtusonline.org. Facilitator will be 

Maria Seematter. 

 

KELLY YOUTH RALLY– will be 

held on Saturday, August 15th.  All 

incoming 7th graders through 12th 

grade are invited and encouraged to 

attend the Youth Rally.  Questions 

contact Erin Owen at 714-388-5851 

or via e-mail at 

erinowen76@gmail.com 

 

 

ADULT MINI-RETREAT– May Your 

Kingdom Come, Saturday, August 15th, 

10:00 am—1:00 pm. Held in Baileyville, KS 

at Highland Community College Gym. 

Featuring Steve Angrisano as guest speaker. 

Reservation requested via e-mail or by mail 

by Aug. 13th.  See flyer in back of church.  

Need more info www.archkck.org/rural-

outreach or call 785-221-2644. 

HEALING HEART RETREAT, August 

21-23, 2015, Savior Pastoral Center . This 

retreat is designed to begin the healing 

process for women who have suffered from 

any type of sexual trauma. Sexual abuse can 

affect every aspect of life, even one’s 

relationship with God. The retreat provides a 

very safe, loving, and supportable 

environment where participants can begin to 

heal spiritually. Cost is $125.00 

(scholarships available). For more 

information call Deacon Tony Zimmerman, 

Lead Consultant for Marriage and Family 

Life: 913 647 0329.  

"COPING WITH LIFE ALONE ®" is a 

Beginning Experience ® grief support 

program that meets each week for 7 weeks. 

The program helps those who have lost a 

love relationship due to death, divorce or 

separation move through the experience of 

grief and loss into a future with renewed 

hope. The sessions focus on topics of the 

grief process, changes in family and other 

relationships, trust, and coping with 

memories of your deceased spouse or 

dealing with your ex-spouse. The next 

program will meet on Tuesday evenings: 

August 18 – September 29 from 7:00– 9:00 

p.m. For additional information, or to 

register, please call Angie at (785)220-

7773.  

 

CATHOLIC COUNSELING 
Many good Catholic people and families 

have had times in their lives when they have 

benefitted from counseling. Archkck.org/

Catholic-Counselors is an updated list of 16 

local counselors who follow the teachings of 

the Catholic Church. There are multiple 

bilingual counselors. • Call Sam Meier, LPC 

at 913-647-0378 for confidential information 

about the Archdiocesan list of Catholic 

counselors. 

• The Archkck.org/Catholic-Counselors 

listing is not an endorsement of a counselor’s 

methods or effectiveness. 

• For additional resources for counseling in 

the community, call Terri Nicholson at 913-

433-2064 - Not all of the agencies and 

counselors are Catholic. 

tel:785-713-1519
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One of the important pieces of 

helping others come to living 

faith is having a firm under-

standing yourself so that when 

questions or objections are 

raised, you have at least a base 

response for them. It helps 

build trust and smooths the way 

for them. 

 

One of the hot topics today is 

human sexuality, and how it 

can be used to be like God and 

how it can be abused and make 

us turn from God. This week is 

Natural Family Planning 

awareness week, and while I’m 

not preaching on it, I’d like 

everyone to learn more about 

it, step by step.  

 

What follows is a letter written 

by St. John Paul II to Dr. Anna 

Cappella in 1998, giving en-

couragement and offering in-

sight from the Holy Father’s 

perspective. I hope you are able 

to learn a little, find a few 

points to share with others 

when the conversation comes 

up. 

 

“I hope that everyone will ben-

efit from a closer study of the 

Church’s teaching on the truth 

of the act of love in which 

spouses become sharers in 

God’s creative action.  

 

The truth of this act stems from 

its being an expression of the 

spouses’ reciprocal personal 

giving, a giving that can only 

be total since the person is one 

and indivisible. In the act that 

expresses their love, spouses 

are called to make a reciprocal 

gift of themselves to each other 

in the totality of their person: 

nothing that is part of their be-

ing can be excluded from this 

gift. This is the reason for the 

intrinsic unlawfulness of con-

traception: it introduces a sub-

stantial limitation into this re-

ciprocal giving, breaking that 

“inseparable connection” between 

the two meanings of the conjugal 

act, the unitive and the procreative, 

which, as Pope Paul VI pointed out, 

are written by God himself into the 

nature of the human being (HV, no. 

12).  

 

Continuing in this vein, the great 

pontiff rightly emphasized the 

“essential difference” between con-

traception and the use of natural 

methods in exercising “responsible 

procreation.” It is an anthropologi-

cal difference because in the final 

analysis it involves two irreconcila-

ble concepts of the person and of 

human sexuality (cf. Familiaris 

Consortio, no. 32).  

 

It is not uncommon in current think-

ing for the natural methods of fertil-

ity regulation to be separated from 

their proper ethical dimension and 

to be considered in their merely 

functional aspect. It is not surprising 

then that people no longer perceive 

the profound difference between 

these and the artificial methods. As 

a result, they go so far as to speak of 

them as if they were another form of 

contraception. But this is certainly 

not the way they should be viewed 

or applied.  

 

On the contrary, it is only in the 

logic of the reciprocal gift between 

man and woman that the natural 

regulation of fertility can be correct-

ly understood and authentically 

lived as the proper expression of a 

real and mutual communion of love 

and life. It is worth repeating here 

that “the person can never be con-

sidered as a means to an end, above 

all never a means of ‘pleasure.’ The 

person is and must be nothing other 

than the end of every act. Only then 

does the action correspond to the 

true dignity of the person.” (cf. Let-

ter to Families, no. 12).  

 

The Church is aware of the various 

difficulties married couples can en-

counter, especially in the present 

social context, not only in following 

Monday, July 20 First Reading:  Ex.  14: 5-18 

Gospel: Mt. 12: 38-42 

Tuesday,  July 21 First Reading: Ex. 14: 21—15: 1 

Gospel: Mt. 12: 46-50 

Wednesday,  July 22 First Reading: Ex. 16: 1-5, 9-15 

Gospel: Jn. 20: 1-2, 11-18 

Thursday, July 23 First Reading: Ex. 19: 1-2, 9-11, 

16-20b 

Gospel: Mt. 13: 10-17 

Friday,  July 24 First Reading: Ex. 20: 1-17 

Gospel: Mt. 13: 18-23 

Saturday, July 25 First Reading: 2 Cor. 4: 7-15 

Gospel: Mt. 20: 20-28 

Sunday, July 26 1st Reading: 2 Kgs. 4:  42-44 

2nd Reading: Eph.  4: 1-6 

Gospel: Jn. 6: 1-15 

Daily Mass Readings 

but also in the very under-

standing of the moral norm 

that concerns them. Like a 

mother, the Church draws 

close to couples in difficulty 

to help them; but she does so 

by reminding them that the 

way to finding a solution to 

their problems must come 

through full respect for the 

truth of their love. “It is an 

outstanding manifestation of 

charity toward souls to omit 

nothing from the saving doc-

trine of Christ,” Paul VI ad-

monished (HV, no. 29).  

 

The Church makes available 

to spouses the means of 

grace which Christ offers in 

redemption and invites them 

to have recourse to them with 

ever renewed confidence. 

She exhorts them in particu-

lar to pray for the gift of the 

Holy Spirit, which is poured 

out in their hearts through the 

efficacy of their distinctive 

sacrament: this grace is the 

source of the interior energy 

they need to fulfill the many 

duties of their state, starting 

with that of being consistent 

with the truth of conjugal 

love. At the same time, the 

Church urgently requests the 

commitment of scientists, 

doctors, health-care person-

nel and pastoral workers to 

make available to married 

couples all those aids which 

prove an effective support 

for helping them fully to live 

their vocation (cf. HV, no. 23

-27 “ 

 

-St. John Paul II- 

——————————— 

~I pray we may grow in the 

image and likeness of God as 

we profess, live, & celebrate 

our faith, and invite others to 

join us. 

Summer Schedule! 
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Reflecting On Sunday’s Readings 

Spiritual burn-out is a common 

problem among church workers, 

both professionals and 

volunteers. Because the needs of 

people are great and workers are 

few, gifted individuals step 

forward to meet these needs, 

sometimes taking on more than 

is humanly possible. Often 

excessive energy is expended 

through prolonged periods of 

service, then suddenly a vital 

laborer, discouraged, will resign 

and withdraw from church life 

and activities, leaving everyone 

wondering what happened. 

Though several patterns may 

emerge, such as interpersonal 

conflict and feelings of being 

unappreciated, often the real 

problem is due to the violation of 

a basic principle: “If your output, 

exceeds your intake, then your 

upkeep, becomes your 

downfall.” They simply have 

burned-out, or expended all their 

existing spiritual and emotional 

reserves. They had nothing left 

to give.  

In this week’s Gospel Jesus 

seems aware of the principle, 

that when people have been 

heavily concentrating on 

ministry they need to renew and 

refresh their spiritual and 

emotional resources. This is true 

in any situation that draws 

heavily on one’s spiritual and 

emotional reserves.  

The disciples, had just been sent 

out two-by-two into a stressful 

witnessing situation to share the 

Good News throughout the 

region. Probably they returned 

weary, only to find Jesus’ 

ministry situation to be even more 

demanding. Consequently, Jesus 

invited them to temporarily come 

apart with him from the ministry 

demands of people, to rest and 

renew their energies. Later, when 

the enthusiastic crowds 

interrupted the start of this retreat, 

the disciples’ spiritual and 

emotional reserves were tested.  

Jesus undoubtedly was equally as 

tired as the disciples, yet we see 

him caring for both their needs 

and the needs of the crowd. He is 

the promised Good Shepherd, 

caring for their needs wisely, so 

that they can dwell securely. As 

this week’s second reading 

indicates, “He is our peace,” and 

only as we are in close harmony 

with him will we be able to 

experience the peace he offers. It 

is essential for life and ministry 

that we avail ourselves of the 

necessary opportunities to refill 

our spiritual reservoir with his 

presence and the peace he offers. 

Obviously, the first place to do 

this is by regular and meaningful 

participation in Mass and 

Eucharist. However, with our 

hectic, fast-paced lifestyles we 

should also avail ourselves of 

daily reading sacred Scripture and 

prayer. In addition, we have the 

privilege, through personal or 

directed retreats to also withdraw 

into a lonely place to rest and 

renew our soul for an extended 

period of time. Stressful living is 

not work-free living. Jesus said 

that his “yoke is easy” and his 

“burden is light.” Perhaps, in life 

and ministry, when we find that 

the opposite is true we should 

accept our stress as a sign, a red 

flag, that our reservoir is nearly 

empty, and that it is time to 

concentrate on being refilled by 

the Holy Spirit.  

“Without solitude it is virtually 

impossible to live a spiritual life. 

Solitude begins with a time and 

place for God, and Him alone. If 

we really believe not only that 

God exists but also that he is 

actively present in our lives—

healing, teaching, and guiding—

we need to set aside a time and 

space to give him our undivided 

attention. Jesus says, ‘Go to your 

private room and, when you have 

shut the door, pray to your Father 

who is in that secret 

place’ (Matthew 6:6). “…But we 

do not take the spiritual life 

seriously if we do not set aside 

some time to be with God and 

listen to Him.”*  

Let’s make this concept of coming 

apart from the busyness of life to a 

daily retreat with Jesus a reality 

for us even if it only involves a 

few minutes each day. We will 

find that it will become a great 

reservoir of strength.  

  
 Reflecting On Sunday’s Readings, 

Copyright 2002-2015, Richard A. 

Cleveland.  
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St. Monica\St. Elizabeth, Blue Rapids 

Calendar and Mass Intention Ministers of the Mass 

Sunday July 26, 8:30 a.m. St. Monica\St. Elizabeth 

Lector Mary Ann Heinen 

Servers E. Toerber, C. Toerber, & M. Toerber 

Gifts C. Heinen Family 

Communion J. Wienck, H. Borgerding, & M. Heinen 

Ushers J. Bergkamp & C. Miller 

Church Cleaners: August– Liz Miller & Sarah Toerber  

Sacristan Schedule: August—Jan Bergkamp 

 

July 12, 2015  offerings   

Envelopes $541.00 

Plate $161.00   

  

  

 

  

NOTES OF THANKS 

Thanks to everyone who worked at the Lunch Stand at the 

Fair, or donated pies. It was hot (as you may have noticed), 

but everyone pulled together and made it a successful day. 

Special Thanks to Jan and Kim who once again made it all 

happen. 

 

New playground coming soon! 

The playground will soon be on the west side of the church.  

I want to thank everyone who has donated the materials and 

the coming labor for this.  Although the materials have all 

been obtained—we’re still taking donations for some 

additions we would like to make.  It’s important to note that 

this has been entirely funded by donations and no parish 

funds have been used.  On that note, I want to thank Mark 

& Janice Rowe for donating the playground equipment and 

Dewaine Heinen for the lumber. 

June 2015 

Parishioners of St Monica – St Elizabeth, 

Thank you for the graduation money.  It will help 

immensely with all of my college expenses.  Thank you 

also for being so warm and welcoming since my reception 

into the Church this past Easter.  May the Lord bless all of 

you. 

In Christ, Haden Botkin 

 

Altar Society Meeting August 19th at 7:00 p.m.  

 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament will resume 

September 4th from noon to 5:00p.m. The Adoration 

Group would like to have more parishioners take an active 

part in this undertaking. Please take a time. 
 
 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
Rachel Bishop 7/19 

Gail Johannes 7/21 

Leroy Sibley 7/21 

Emma Toerber 7/22 

Mack Shanks 7/23 

Jacob Benteman 7/26 

Mindy Sibley 7/26 

ANNIVERSARIES 
Scott & Sarah Toerber 7/20 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NOTICE- 

Eucharistic 

ministers, lector 

and servers please 

meet with Fr Pat in 

the vestment room 

10 minutes before 

Mass. 

July 26th, 8:30 am—  +Olivia Grossnickle 
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St. Columbkille Parish, Blaine KS 

Lector                    

Bob Murray         

Servers  

Ministers Joyce Blaske, Kathy Murray,  

Natha Manges   

           

Hospitality Nathan & Dawn Henry   

  

Saturday July 25, 6:00 p.m. 
Saturday July 11, 2015 offering Ministers of the Mass 

 

Altar Society Meeting     July 27th, 7 pm 

    

Cemetery   Mowing     
July 21th 

August 4th 

 

Altar Society Meeting Dates 

August 24, 2015 

September 28, 2015 

October 26, 2015 

November 23, 2015 

 

Bulletin Coordinator– Contact Mark Cusimano 

cusi4@twinvalley.net Please have all bulletin 

information in by Thursday at 4:00 p.m. 

St. Columbkille Hall Rental Information  Please 

Contact Denise Finan at 785-396-4331 or Charlene 

Sheppard at 785-457-2164. Also available on  

http://www.annunciationfrankfort.org click the link 

titled “Church Hall Rental Information and Availability 

Calendar”. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fundraiser for the National Catholic Youth Conference 

(NCYC)  

In November 2015, a number of our parish's youth and 

adult chaperones will be "Here I Am Lord · Aquí Estoy 

Señor" at the National Catholic Youth Conference 

November 19-21 in Indianapolis. The NCYC is a great 

experience for our youth because it allows them to meet 

thousands of other Catholic youth from around the 

country at the largest gathering of Catholic youth 

anywhere in the U.S! More than 23,000 attendees 

celebrate their Catholic faith as they share in daily Mass, 

talks, and workshops on faith and other topics that interest 

them,  and participate in safe, fun activities during the 

conference. It costs $600-$700 for each person to attend 

and we're asking for your help. We will be selling those 

awesome trash bags again. These bags are 

environmentally friendly because they are made of 100% 

recycled plastic. The bags are THICKER and LARGER 

than most found in stores. Everyone already buys trash 

bags somewhere. Please contact one of the youth 

attending NCYC or Carol Minihan 785-396-4513. 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament– is now being held 

every Friday from noon to 3:00 p.m. The Adoration 

Group would like to invite all parishioners to drop in 

when they can to share in the peace & blessings of  

Adoration. 

 

The Blaine/Westmoreland Senior Citizens     Hold their 

meeting every 4th Tuesday of each month in the St. 

Columbkille Parish Hall at noon.  A potluck lunch is 

followed by a short meeting, cards, & conversation. All 

senior citizens are welcome.  

 


